Cherry Valley City Council Meeting
Cherry Valley City Hall

February 21, 2019~ 6:00 p.m.

On February 21, 2019, the City of Cherry Valley meet for its regular City Council meeting.  Present were Mayor Adam Love, Council Member James DeWitt, Council Member Earnest Meredith, Council Member Roy Dorris and Recorder Treasurer Stacey Bennett.
Visitors: Steve Stricklin & Willie Belcher
The meeting was opened with prayer by Council Member James DeWitt.
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the January 8, 2019, minutes as read. 3 for 0 against 
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Meredith to approve the Financial Statement and paying of bills. 3 for 0 against 

Smoke Testing – There has been several leaks with the sewer that has been found and repaired.  They will need to raise and repair some man holes within the city to help with infiltration.  The sewer line along Highway 1 will also need repaired do to having leaks.  

Police – Chief Jamie Walls presented a quote on having the city shop doors bottom seals fixed and a motor lift with keypad installed, in the amount of $1,067.63. Charles Wilson has been hired to work Part-Time for the police department. Stacey Bennett and Arron Padauevans are now certified for ACIC Level 2.  Chief Walls requested to go forth with the purchasing of the terminal and council choose to table that for now to ensure for a secure location for the terminal.  
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to approve the quote for the city shop doors in the amount of $1,067.63.  3 for 0 against

Water – Steve Stricklin spoke with the council about splitting the cost of an 8-yard capacity dump trailer between the city and Vanndale Birdeye Water.  Council had no objections to this request  

A.W. Curtis presented the cost for a new meter set.  The cost will be $475.00 plus the $150.00 water deposit and is to be paid before meter is installed.  He also discussed the sewer tapping fee for the city and that fee is $65.00 per tap and must be paid before sewer tap can be completed.  A transfer fee of service was presented with a fee of $25.00 and is to be paid before the new service can be turned on for a transfer.
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, Seconded by Council Member Dorris to set the new meter set fee at $475.00 plus the $150.00 water deposit and must be paid before meter is set.  3 for 0 against

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, Seconded by Council Member Dorris to set the sewer tapping fee at $65.00 per tap and must be paid before tap is complete.  3 for 0 against

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, Seconded by Council Member DeWitt to set the service transfer fee at $25.00 and must be paid before tap is complete.  3 for 0 against

Due to the damage cause to the roads and sewer pond levee any plumbing company wanting to dump in the sewer ponds the cost will be $25.00 per dump and must be paid before the company dumps in the sewer ponds.  The council had no objection to this request. 

Street – The council requested for Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett to check with other cities and get street cutting policies.  The council reviewed the policies she was given. 

On a motion made by Council Member Dorris, seconded by Council Member Meredith to adopt the following street cutting policy:

1. ¼ street cut $200.00 – plus the T-Patch Repair Diagram
2. ½ street cut $250.00 – plus the T-Patch Repair Diagram
3. ¾ street cut 300.00 – plus the T-Patch Repair Diagram
4. Full street cut $350.00 – plus the T-Patch Repair Diagram
The fees are to be paid prior to the street cutting is to be done. 3 for 0 against
Mayor Adam Love recognized as a vacancy on the city council in Ward 2 Position 1 (west side of tracks). No action was taken
Street-Aid Grant- The city was approved for $250,000.00 in street aid funds.  
General Fund Fraudulent Checks – The general fund had fraudulent checks hit the bank in December 2018 and in January 2019.  Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett shredded the checks on the old account and Sidney Pendley witnessed the shredding.  Mrs. Bennett is requesting to move the remaining funds from the old general account except $175.00 to cover the outstanding checks. 
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Meredith move the remaining funds except $175.00 to cover the outstanding checks 3 for 0 against
Council goes into executive session to discuss raises 7:01 pm

Council back from executive session on raises 7:17 pm
2019 Fiscal Year Salary Schedule- Action was taken in executive session on employee raises as follows:

Terrie Hess – Court Clerk to move her pay from $11,629.44 to $15,929.44 for a $4,300.00 increase.
Jamie Walls - Police Chief - to move his pay from $34,500.00 to $37,500.00 for a $3,000.00 increase.

Sidney Pendley – Water /Street Assistant – to move his pay from $20,800.00 to $22,300.00 for an increase of $1,500.00.
Stacey Bennett – Recorder-Treasurer – change her pay from $3,600.00 to $7,200.00 for an increase of $ 3,600.00, Water Secretary change her pay from $6,760.56 to $12,160.56 for an increase of $5,400.00 for a total increase of $9,000.00.

James DeWitt Jr – Council Member - to move his pay from $50.00 a month to $75.00 a month for each meeting attended for an annual increase of $300.00 annually.

Earnest Meredith – Council Member - to move his pay from $50.00 a month to $75.00 a month for each meeting attended for an annual increase of $300.00 annually.

Roy Dorris – Council Member - to move his pay from $50.00 a month to $75.00 a month for each meeting attended for an annual increase of $300.00 annually.

Adam Love – Mayor – will relinquish his salary.  

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to increase the employees pay to go back to be effective January 1, 2019, with the first increase to be included on the March 1, 2019 payroll checks and with those employees that are on once a Month salary those checks will be paid on the first of each month. 3 for 0 against

Mayor Love hired A. W. Curtis to be the street supervisor for a monthly salary of $500.00.  Council had no objections to this request

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member Dorris to adjourn. 3 for 0 against

Next meeting will be March 12, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.
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